
 

 

 

March 31, 2023 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for the Brown Bridge Road Widening Project for fiscal year 2024. The entity to 
receive funding for this project is Newton County Board of Commissioners, located at 1113 Usher Street 
NW, Covington, Georgia 30014. 
 
Through these investments, the Brown Bridge Road Widening Project aims to expand Brown Bridge 

Road, which would involve widening the road and adding sidewalks. The project is an appropriate use of 

taxpayer funds because it will reduce traffic congestion, improve overall safety for motorists and 

pedestrians and also encourage a more active and healthy community by providing a safer walking 

environment. This project could significantly improve the quality of life for local residents and enhance 

the appeal of the area.  

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 23 USC 133.  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Member of Congress 


